Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 5 September 2012 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


Councillor: D Kimbley (Vice-Chairman)
Councillors: W J Snelson, S Homer, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. L Jones and Mrs. J Humphries
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
730. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of County Cllr. Edwards.
731. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Snelson declared interests in 734a and 739 . Cllr. Mrs. Humphries declared an interest in 739.
732. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 18 July 2012, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
733. Cllr. Mrs. Jones

The Chairman explained that following the last meeting Cllr. Mrs. Jones had withdrawn her resignation, which he had accepted with immediate effect (31 July 2012).
734. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Planning /enforcement issues

The following updates had been received from the District Council:-

Bishops Yard – A planning application has been submitted and subsequently rejected. A brief discussion followed.
Blacklands – No application has been received in respect of the shed structure, enforcement action will be recommended.
Brelades – A Planning Contravention notice has been sent. The response insists that the building is only used “ancilliary” to the main house.
b) Diamond Jubilee Commemorative tree
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries confirmed that the Parochial Church Council (PCC) had agreed on the position for the tree. It was suggested that the planting take place between 18 and 22 October 2012. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries agreed to speak to Rev Jeanette Hartwell. Once a date had been confirmed the Chairman agreed to speak to Gavin Williamson’s (MP) secretary to see if he was available.
c) Code of Conduct

The Code of Conduct adopted by the District Council had been circulated by the clerk. Cllr. Kimbley proposed and Cllr. Snelson seconded that this be adopted by the Parish Council. It was then unanimously agreed by all present.  

d) Speeding issues

The change of speed limit is to be advertised on 27 September 2012. It is anticipated that the new limits will be in operation from 4 October 2012.
735. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Cllr. Snelson reported that the hedge and undergrowth between the Red Lion and Corbett School will be cut as soon as there is a break in the weather, subject to Harvesting.
Cllr. Kimbley had received complaints from several parishioners who were concerned with the volume of water running down Six Ashes Road which had resulted in many of the gardens becoming waterlogged. It was suggested that additional drainage was needed along Six Ashes Road.

It was agreed the Clerk should write to Highways requesting a site survey which should be arranged with the Clerk or Cllr. Kimbley.

Cllr. Homer reported that the previous Saturday he had witnessed 4 people with punctures along Six Ashes Road between College Farm and Burnpit House. This appeared to be due to a large pot hole just before Burnpit House when approaching the village. The problem is compounded as the pot hole is beneath a large puddle of water. Cllr. Homer had reported the problem and it appeared that some temporary work had been completed. The water coming off the fields is not helping and again it was agreed that additional drainage is required. 
It was also noted that the large lorries using this road are destroying the road surface. The Councillors suggested better signage was needed for the B4176 turning as this may reduce the volume of lorries using Six Ashes Road.
It was agreed to include both of the above points in the letter to Highways.

The Chairman stated that Bredon Aggregate lorries were still using Gospel Ash Road. The Clerk agreed to write to them again.
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor raised a concern in respect of the new entrance to the field next to the Red Lion, she believed it to be a hazard and felt additional fencing was required. The Council were aware that Paul Slater, the owner was in discussion with the County Council. It was agreed Cllr. Mrs. Tudor would contact him to discuss the situation and offer the support of the Parish Council if required.

736. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Nothing to report.
Corbett School – Nothing to report.
Church of the Holy Cross –  Tickets for the Harvest Supper and talk by John Massey are now available from PCC members.
737. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
738. FINANCE
a. External Audit

The Auditors had only raised one point being the omission of a tick to confirm an internal audit check on salaries to employees and allowances to members had been completed. It was agreed to speak to the Internal Auditor in respect of the omission.
b. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Snelson
i. Gospel Ash Methodist Church
In lieu of room hire     £10.00 
ii. Audit Commission




            £60.00

739. PLANNING MATTERS

Received and responded to: PA/12/00575/FUL Extension to existing winery & new education centre & tractor / machinery store Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, DY7 5EP – no objection subject to Greenbelt
Outcome: PA/12/00467/FUL Erection of canopy to replace original – Factory Plant Projects Limited, Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington DY7 5EF – Rejected.
740. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley reported that a virtual meeting of the Consultative Committee will be held in the next couple of weeks.
The latest Flying Green newsletter had been circulated by the Clerk. It was agreed that a copy should be sent to the District Council (Chief executive, David Pattison, Cllr. Brian Edwards and Cllr. Bob McCardle) highlighting the article concerning another authority’s failure to enforce planning conditions.
741. CORRESPONDENCE
A letter had been received from Paul Morgan at Blakelands in respect of fireworks during the weekend of the 25/26 August 2012 and a subsequent visit from the District Council. Mr. Morgan wished to clarify that the fireworks were not released by Blakelands and that where they are involved in firework displays they always inform the Parish Council and Airspace Utilisation Section. It was agreed the clerk should respond confirming that the Parish Council were already aware that the Fireworks were not the responsibility of Blakelands.
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – It was agreed that Cllr. Mrs. Jones and the Chairman would attend the planning training on 26 November 2012.
SSC Enforcement cases 1/7/12 – 24/8/12

SSC Validated Planning applications 6-10/8/12, 13-17/8/12, 20-24/8/12, 27-31/8/12.

SSC Planning Decisions 16-20/7/12, 30/7 – 3/8/12, 6-10/8/12, 13-17/8/12, 20-24/8/12, 27-31/8/12.

Get Together South Staffordshire 12/9/12 Pattingham Village Hall
South Staffordshire Connect Service - 6 weeks update

Community Council of Staffordshire (CCofS) – Community Bulk Oil buying Scheme

SSC Monthly Crime data

SSC Regulatory Committee 24/7/12, 14/8/12, 4/9/12

SSC What’s on at libraries in South Staffordshire

Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – Health & Safety Training 10/10/12

SSC South Staffordshire Housing Market Assessment research

SSC Street Lighting energy conservation

SSC Cabinet Meeting 4/9/12

Queen’s award for Voluntary Service 2013 – it was suggested by the Chairman that we nominate the Elderly Welfare Committee. The Clerk agreed to look into this.
SSC Anti Social Behaviour reporting system

My Place My Say meeting 19 September 2012 

2011 Census – initial figures

SSC Animal Health Seminar 24/9/12

Staffordshire Police Authority transition update August 2012

SSC Rights of way team changes

Buzz Autumn 2012

Audit Commission – Appointment of external auditor – Grant Thornton

CCofS – AGM 24/9/12

Blakelands fireworks 16/9/12

Society of Local Council Clerks – 40th Anniversary

Staffordshire Playing Fields Association AGM

742. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was agreed that the Clerk should invite the internal auditor, headmistress and Reverend Jeanette to the November meeting. It was agreed that a discussion would take place at the next meeting in respect of the catering.
The Councillors’ contact information was reviewed. The Clerk agreed to update the details where necessary. 
It was noted that there had been a significant improvement in the presentation of the Royal Oak Public House.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 17 October 2012 at 7:30pm       
Meeting Closed 9:40pm.
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